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Travel Commitments in SAP 
 
The implementation of Concur earlier this fiscal year allowed the University to begin posting 
travel commitments to assist departments with budgeting. Currently, a travel commitment is 
created when a traveler’s pre-trip request is approved in Concur. This commitment is for the 
total cost of the trip, which includes University paid expenses and expenses for which the 
traveler will be reimbursed once travel is complete. However, University paid expenses, typically 
airfare and registration fees, are not reducing the commitment when paid. Even though all travel 
commitments are automatically closed 60 days after the last day of travel, not all travel 
commitments are being reduced timely, resulting in an overstatement of commitments. 
 
This creates challenges with monitoring cost object balances and year-end closing as well as 
the closing of grants throughout the year. Therefore, all existing travel commitments will be 
removed from SAP as of April 30, 2019. A technical solution to post and reduce travel 
commitments is being pursued for next fiscal year. 
 
If you wish to view your current travel commitments, which are EFND doc types, you can utilize 
the following reports in SAP. The g/l account is 540000 and the posting date range should be 
changed to the current fiscal year, 7-1-2018 thru 6-30-19, to view the current open 
commitments. 
 
Cost Centers: 
Information Systems > Financial Accounting > Cost Center Accounting > Detail Line Items > 
Cost Centers: Commitment Line Items 
 
WBSs: 
Information Systems > Financial Accounting > Project System > Detail Line Items > Project 
Commitment Line Items 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your campus Accounting/Controller/Finance Office. 
 
 

https://fireflyhelp.nebraska.edu/Fireflyhelp/firefly_new/Contact_us.html

